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October 30, 2017 
 
Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary 
Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 
Re: Status of Compliance of Companies Named in the Notice of Intent to Cancel and 
Opportunity to Request a Hearing UT-170918 
 
Dear Mr. King, 
 
On Friday, September 22, 2017, the Commission served a Notice of Intent to Revoke 
Competitively Classified Telecommunications Company Registration and Opportunity to 
Request a Hearing (Notice) on 13 competitively classified telecommunication companies. The 
Notice informed each company that the commission intends to cancel its authority unless, within 
30 days, the company comes into compliance with applicable law by (1) submitting the 
delinquent annual report and/or paying the required regulatory fee or (2) requesting a hearing to 
demonstrate why the company’s authority should not be canceled. 
 
The thirty days elapsed on Sunday, October 22, 2017. As of Monday, October 30, 2017, the 
following companies came into compliance with annual report and regulatory fee submission 
requirements: 
 

Airnex Communications Corporation 
Cbeyond Communications, LLC 
Global Grid Telecom, Inc. 
Greenfly Networks, Inc. 

 Ionex Communications North, Inc. 
Modus, Inc. 
Washington Telco, LLC 
 

Because these companies are in compliance, the commission need not cancel each company’s 
registration. 
 
As of Monday, October 30, 2017, the following companies remain out of compliance with 
annual report and/or regulatory fee submission requirements: 
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Apptix, Inc. 
Business Discount Plan, Inc. 
Cytel, Inc. 
iNetworks Group, Inc. 
IPDATASTREAM, LLC 
Reliance Globalcom Services, Inc. 
 

Pursuant to the Notice and to the commission’s delegation rules at WAC 480-07-905(9), the 
commission’s executive secretary may now enter an order canceling the registrations of these 
companies. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Sean Bennett 
 
Sean Bennett, Regulatory Analyst 
Regulatory Services 
 
 


